

Chapel Street, Stanground, Peterborough, PE28JG

Tel: 01733 703257

Email: office@stanground-st-johns.peterborough.sch.uk

Web: https://stangroundstjohns.demat.org.uk/

Headteacher: Mr P Steenkamp

Friday 18th July 2025

Dear Stanground Family,

As we come to the end of another school year, we reflect on what has been a busy yet incredibly productive time for our children. They have shown great enthusiasm and commitment to their learning, and we are proud to celebrate many educational achievements across the school.

A new command I give you: Love one another. As I have loved you, so you must love one another

John 13:34

We are particularly pleased to share the **SATS 2025 results**, which reflect the hard work and dedication of both our pupils and staff. These achievements are a testament to the supportive partnership between home and school.

	2023-2024	2024-2025	National Results
	Expected	Expected	Expected
	Standard	Standard	Standard
Reading	62%	<mark>77%</mark>	75%
Writing	59%	<mark>78%</mark>	72%
Maths	52%	80%	74%
RWM Combined	41%	67%	62%

We would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to all staff for their unwavering commitment and to parents and carers for your continued support throughout the year. Together, we have created a positive and nurturing environment where every child can thrive.

Wishing you all a wonderful and restful summer holiday.

See you all on Wednesday 3rd September 2025.

Kind regards,

Mr Steenkamp Headteacher







Uniform Update

From the start of the Autumn term, children will be allowed to wear plain white T-shirts for PE. Polo shirts are acceptable, but please ensure there is no branding. Where required, black shirts could still be worn. **This change will become mandatory from 1st January 2026.**

Wow Science Day

On Wednesday 9th July, we had a fantastic introduction to our Wow Science Day from Mrs Steenkamp. She amazed us with a variety of exciting science experiments, including exploding camera film cases, poking a hole in a balloon without popping it, and demonstrating how heat from a candle can deflate a balloon before your eyes – but when you add water, nothing happens!



Attendance Update

Regular attendance in primary school is essential as it ensures consistent learning, helps children build strong foundations in literacy and numeracy, and supports their social and emotional development. It encourages good habits like responsibility and discipline, while also allowing teachers to monitor progress and provide timely support. Frequent attendance also

fosters stronger connections between families and schools, reinforcing the value of education from an early age.

	Year to date	
Class	Attendance Percentage	
Reception	93.2%	
Year 1	93.1%	
Year 2	94.8%	
Year 3	96.1%	
Year 4	96.6%	
Year 5	97.3%	
Year 6	93.0%	
TOTAL	94 906	

IOIAL	34.370
Class	Lateness Percentage
Reception	1.6%
Year 1	2.3%
Year 2	0.5%
Year 3	0.6%
Year 4	1.2%
Year 5	0.3%
Year 6	3.1%

Week to date		
Class	Attendance Percentage	
Reception	98.8%	
Year 1	87.6%	
Year 2	92.6%	
Year 3	94.3%	
Year 4	95.9%	
Year 5	94.9%	
Year 6	87.8%	
TOTAL	92.9%	

Class	Lateness Percentage
Reception	3.1%
Year 1	2.9%
Year 2	4.2%
Year 3	0.9%
Year 4	4.1%
Year 5	0.0%
Year 6	4.9%
TOTAL	2.8%

Well done Year 5! The best overall attendance for this academic year.



Year 6 Leavers Service

Year 6 Leavers' Service at Stanground St John's
Church. The service was filled with songs, poetry, artwork,
and even a fantastic musical performance. Congratulations to all our Year 6
pupils – you have made us so proud! A heartfelt thank you to all parents
and carers for your continued support throughout this memorable journey.

Safeguarding

